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Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope you are all well and having a good week. 

 

I just wanted to write with regards to the growing speculation in the media regarding as to when 

and how schools will reopen.  You will be aware that the Prime Minister will give the nation an 

outline of the plan for easing the current lockdown restriction this Sunday.  I am sure this will 

include information about what should happen regarding schools reopening, the process for this 

and possibly some indication of when this will happen.   

 

I understand that this is a very difficult time and the uncertainty around children returning to 

school can feel unsettling, for many reasons.  Although we have already been giving lots of 

thought as to what this might look like, it is highly likely that schools will not have had any exact 

information previous to the government announcements, so a period of time will be needed for us 

to ensure robust plans are in place, for our specific school, to ensure the safety of all children, 

their families and staff.  As soon as we have the government guidance we will begin to put precise 

plans and processes in place, but please bear with us as we need to give this very careful 

consideration and we will get information to you as soon as we possibly can. 

 

I am sorry I am not able to give you more precise information at this time but please rest assured 

that we are working together as a team and with the LA to ensure we do the very best for your 

children and your family.  Safety of everyone is our highest priority and anything put in place will 

focus on this at all times. 

 

I look forward to being in touch with more information soon, but please remember we are here 

should you need anything. Please contact us by email, northfield@eastriding.gov.uk, or call the 

office, you may need to leave a message, and someone will get back to you as soon as possible. 

 

Thank you for your continued support, take care and stay safe. 

Yours sincerely 

Mrs Sam Woolhouse 

Headteacher 
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